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EX.311/03
AREA BASED WORKING (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Corporate Resources

Subject Matter

To consider the views of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee at their meeting on 27 November 2003 to the Executive's recommendations with regard to the introduction of Area Based Working.  A copy of Report CE.23/03 of the Town Clerk and Chief Executive which had been considered at the last meeting of the Executive was submitted.

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee were of the opinion :

1.  That the Joint Neighbourhood Forums should be administered by the County Council in line with arrangements for currently established Neighbourhood Forums, with matters being referred on to the City Council as appropriate.

2.  The Committee does not support the option of a single joint grant budget and the distribution of any monies to Neighbourhood Forums should be on a per capita per ward basis.

3.  That the Chairmanship should be undertaken on an equitable basis as agreed by the individual Forums.

4.  That arrangements be made for the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee to have access to the Minutes of each Forum Meeting.  In addition the Town Clerk and Chief Executive be requested to submit Monitoring Reports to the Overview and Scrutiny Committee on a six and twelve monthly basis.

Members of the Executive reported that this issue had been discussed at a recent meeting with the Parish Councils.  The Parishes had been sceptical of the proposals for joint working with the Neighbourhood Forums and had indicated that they would like to see Parishing of the urban areas.

Councillor Knapton, Health and Community Activities Portfolio Holder, recommended that it be agreed in principle to develop the basis of Area Working on a one year pilot following further discussion with the County's Carlisle Local Committee.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1. That the views of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Parish Councils be noted.

2.  That it be agreed in principle to develop the basis of Area Working on a one year pilot following further discussion with the County's Carlisle Local Committee with details of the arrangements being submitted to the City Council for approval.

Reasons for Decision

To progress the Area Based Working proposals on the basis of a one year pilot across the Authority's area subject to the detailed arrangements being approved by the City Council.







